
Class Four Newsletter 

 

Welcome back to the new school year. We hope that you enjoyed 

your summer break and that you’re back and ready for the Autumn 

term. 

 

This newsletter will give you a brief outline of what we will be up to 
in class during the Autumn term but, as always, if there is anything 

else you need to know just come and ask. After school is the best 

time to catch us as mornings can be a little bit busy! 

 

What will we be learning about this term? 

 

Below is a brief summary of some of the things the children will be 

learning about this term. You will also find a topic overview at the 

end of this newsletter. 

English 

The children will be following the National Curriculum objectives 

relating to their age and ability. As part of our English work we will 

use a class text as a focus for studying  poetry, recounts, informa-

tion texts and report writing. The children will have opportunities 

to complete some longer, sustained narrative and information writ-

ing and will develop their skills through drafting and editing their 
work. 

Reading 

Almost all of our reading in school is now done through guided read-

ing, although there will still be some individual reading done. The 

books are colour banded and we will continue to encourage the chil-

dren to change their own books. We would encourage you to read 

with your child frequently as this helps them with 

fluency and intonation. As they progress, they will 

increasingly come upon vocabulary that will need ex-

plaining and this time is ideal for you to check that 

they understand what they have read. 
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Maths 
As in English, the children will follow objectives from the National 

Curriculum, relating to their age and ability. We will have a daily 

focus on the Key Instant Recall Facts (K.I.R.F.s), more information 

about these is sent home each half-term. You can help your child at 

home by carrying out some of the activities on the sheet. We will also be covering 

place value, calculation, shape, measuring and handling data.  

 

We would encourage you to continue using Mathletics 3 to 5 times a week. Some of 

our children are well on the way to achieving a Gold Certificate which is a great 

achievement and is celebrated in school during Friday’s assembly.  Mathletics cer-

tificates will be presented on Friday as well as the trophy for “Mathlete of the 

Week”! 

 

Topic 
The whole school topic is History Rocks. We will focus the majority of our topic 

work around the changes in history from the Stone Age to the Iron Age and will 

investigate geographical changes since the last ice age.  

 

Science 
Our whole school topic is reflected in our science this term looking at Rocks and 

Soils. The children will compare and group different kinds of rocks, describe how 

fossils are formed and recognise that soils are made from rocks and organic mat-

ter.  

We will also investigate Forces and Magnets, looking at how things move on differ-

ent surfaces, how magnets attract or repel and how everyday materials are influ-

enced by magnetism.  

 

P.E.  
Our P.E. days this term are Mondays (indoor P.E.) and Fridays (outdoor P.E.) The 

Friday P.E. session will be taught by Mr Wright, a P.E. specialist, from Premier 

Sports and the focus during this session will be invasion games.  

It is useful for your child to keep their P.E. kit in school, especially their trainers, 

just in case we get any extra sessions or have to change our day. We will be going 

out for some sessions so make sure they have suitable clothing for inside and out.  

Please could inhalers remain in your child's bag so that they can access them when 

needed and could all freshly pierced ears be covered with tape to protect them 

during the activities. Earrings must then be removed for all P.E. activities. 

 

Who is teaching and when? 
Mrs MacDonald will teach the class Monday - Thursday and Mrs Sanderson 

will teach every Friday, with Mr Wright teaching P.E. each Friday morning. 

 
Homework and Spellings 

 

Spelling homework will be set on a Monday and the children will be tested on 

the following Monday. The children will bring home a sheet with the spellings 

on which they will need to complete. The sheet does not need to be handed 

in.  

 

Maths homework, sometimes Mathletics, will be set on Wednesday to be 

returned or completed by the following Wednesday. 

Year 5 children will also have English homework each Friday which will need 

to be returned by the following Friday.  

 

If, for whatever reason, your child has been unable to complete their home-

work please let us know, either by having a chat with one of us first thing in 

the morning or by writing a note in their planner. We can then make ar-

rangements for completing it, either during  playtimes or at home. The chil-

dren can go on Mathletics as often as they like! It’s great fun and wonderful 

for independent learning. 

 

I hope that this newsletter has been informative and we look forward to a 

very busy and exciting term. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs MacDonald, Mrs Sanderson and Mrs Free. 

Subject  Given Return by the following 

Spellings (All) Monday Monday (test) 

Maths (All) Wednesday Wednesday 

English (Year 5 only) Friday Friday 


